

CITY OF RAPID CITY

Engineering Division

300 Sixth Street
Rapid City, SD 57701-2724
Telephone: 605-394-5377- 227
FAX: 605-394-6636
Douglas Adelman
doug.adelman@rcgov.org

September 30, 2003

No. PW093003-18

Public Works Committee Rapid City Council

Re: Request for a Crossing Guard at the Elm Ave./Indiana St. School Crossing

Dear Council members,

An investigation of the Elm/Indiana intersection has indicated the following:

- 1) The number of school children crossing Elm Avenue at Indiana Street significantly exceeds the number of available gaps in the traffic.
- 2) The existing traffic volumes do not warrant an all-way stop, nor does it appear that an all-way stop will be warranted in the foreseeable future.

I recommend a crossing guard be placed at this intersection during school arrival and dismissal hours. The Police Department concurs with this recommendation and would like authorization to hire a crossing guard for this location. Thank you for your consideration.

Respectfully,

Douglas Adelman Rapid City Traffic Engineer 605-394-5377-227

